NATOMAS BASIN

Garden Hwy Night Work Set to Begin

Construction activities along and near Garden Highway continue to get into full swing. Here’s a quick rundown of what you're likely seeing,
and will be seeing in the coming weeks.

Beginning Monday, June 10, crews will be working overnight along Garden Highway in the vicinity of Interstate 5 for the waterpipe relocation
work. The #1 (inside) lanes in both directions will be closed as crews work in the center median area from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m.

Additionally, the intersection of Garden Highway at the northbound Interstate 5 off ramp will be fully closed for one night next week. Overnight
and early morning commuters may require detours. We will provide an additional update next week once we’ve determined which night this
will occur.

The white concrete, K-rail barriers that were originally planned for installation prior to Memorial Day holiday will now be placed between the
two westbound lanes of Garden Highway in the area of I-5 next week as well.

The full road closure of Garden Highway between Truxel Rd and Northgate Blvd continues to be on hold as we adjust our plans for accom-
plishing this work. A significant rainy season, which flooded Discovery Park including our original staging/construction office area, meant we
had to pursue a Plan B. The batch plant for this work is nearly setup and we're putting the last few pieces into place before we begin this
long-term closure.

Lastly, for our bicycle commuters. The section of bike trail on the Natomas East Main Drainage Canal west levee between Del Paso Rd and
West El Camino Ave is now closed through November 20, 2019. There is no designated detour for this section and access points to the trail
within this stretch are no longer accessible. Cyclists who typically ride here may choose to travel along Northgate Blvd in this area.
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